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BULLETIN 
SALVE REGINA COLLEGE • 
Published by the Office of Public Relations, Ext. 208 

VOL 18 NO 8 February 5, 1988 

INSIGHTFUL VISION: TWO PHOTOGRAPHERS 

The photographic work of Susan Eve Jahoda and Laura McPhee is 
currently on display at the McKillop Gallery. The exhibition, "Insightful 
Vision: Two Photographers," will run through February 27th with a closing 
reception and artists' talk in the gallery on Friday, February 26 from 6 :00 to 
8 : 0 0 p . m. The talk will be part of the Woman Connection's Conference III 
program. 

The Woman's Connection, designed to explore the personal and social 
transformation of women in the 1980's, will be held on campus Thursday, 
February 25 through Saturday, February 27. Men and women are encouraged 
to attend the events which are open to the public, free of charge. For 
Conference information contact Katharine Ostrander, Planning Committee 
Chair, extension 241, or Sister Virginia Walsh, extension 339. Brochures are 
available. 

* * * 
CHAMBER MUSIC FESTIVAL 

For the third consecutive year, Salve Regina will host a chamber music 
festival for high school musicians on Saturday, February 6 from 10: 00 a. m. to 
4:00 p.m. The festival will take place in Ochre Court's State Dining Room. 
The entire day's performance will be open, free of charge, to the public. 

The students' talents will be evaluated by cellist Karen Kaderavek of the 
Boston Chamber Music Society and Mark Malkovich, Director of the Newport 
Music Festival. 

For further information contact Bruce Abbott at the Music Department, 
extension 446. 



SALVE REGINA AND VILLANOVA CHORUSES TO PERFORM IN JOINT CONCERT 

The choruses of Salve Regina College will host the Villanova University 
Singers, an all-male group, on Saturday, February 6 at 8:00 p.m. in Ochre 
Court. Tickets for the concert are $2. 50 for the general public and $1. 50 for 
students and senior citizens. For tickets or information call the Music 
Department at extension 445. 

* * * 

CAREER AWARENESS WEEK 

The Career Planning and Placement Office is planning an exciting week 
of events from February 29 through March 4, which will include speakers 
from various fields, presentations on resume preparation, job search 
techniques, and interview skills. Watch for further details. 

* * * 

FACULTY NEWS 

NEW FACULTY APPOINTMENTS 

Johnnie W. Britton, Jr. appointed Assistant Professor of Management. 
He is a graduate of the United States Army Command and General Staff 
College, the Industrial College of the Armed Forces and the Naval War 
College. He also holds a master of arts degree in Urban Studies and a 
master of business administration degree in Management from Claremont 
Graduate School. 

* * * 

Harold E. Lawber, Jr. appointed Lecturer of Economics. He holds a 
bachelor of arts and a master's degree in Economics from North Carolina State 
University and is currently a doctoral candidate at the University of 
Connecticut. 

* * * 

Roger J. Smith appointed Assistant Professor of Management. He holds 
a bachelor of science degree from the United States Naval Academy and a 
master of business administration from Wharton School, University of 
Pennsylvania. He is also a graduate of the Naval War College. 

* * * 
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FACULTY N E W S 

Sister Lucille McKillop, Salve Regina College President, was the guest 
speaker at the 15th Annual Prayer Breakfast held Wednesday, February 3 at 
the Naval Education and Training Center. Prayer breakfast groups were 
started in the U.S. Senate and House of Representatives in 1942. The idea 
expanded into the Presidential Prayer Breakfast under Dwight D. Eisenhower 
in 1953 and then turned into the current National Prayer Breakfast. 

* * * 

Dr. Kerry Fater, Nursing Department, was recently included as a 
contributor m the book entitled Critical Care Plans: Guidelines for Patient 
Care by Moorhouse, Geissler, and Doenges. Her topic was "Sepsis/ 
Septicemin/Septic Shock. The book was published by F. A. Doers Co. 

* * * 

Sister Rosalind Kiernan, former Director of College Health Services, and 
Sister Norma Orme, former faculty member in the Spanish Department, will 
visit Belize this month where Sister Rosalind will be guest of honor at the 
re-dedication of St. Joseph's Health Clinic, which she established thirty years 
ago. 

On the evening of this year's Governor's Ball, Senator Claiborne Pell, 
Chairman of the U.S. Senate Foreign Relations Committee, acknowledged the 
efforts of the Sisters of Mercy in bringing health care, education and social 
services to the people of Central America and stated that their efforts have 
done as much as those of any government toward furthering peace and justice 
in this area. 

* * * 

Brother James Loxham, Music Department, had an article on women's 
choirs published m the wmter edition of the Newsletter of the Rhode Island 
Chapter of the American Choral Directors Association. 

* * * 

S T A F F N E W S 

'H~~, 
·}~· '~6'~~~~~:: i\ •, \ :l ;_ --llfJ 

... , ' .~~~-· ,: -~ y"' *~A' ' -. 
Mr. John Hillman has recently joined the Information Systems staff at 

Salve Regma as the Manager/Director of the Application Development of the 
College-wide Information System. A graduate of Harvard University, he was 
formerly employed by Unisys Corporation as a Senior Application Analyst. 

* * * 
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ST AF F N E W S (continued) 
~~~~~~~~~~-

Bernice Whitaker, Director of Career Planning and Placement, recently 
attended a meetmg between the Technology Council of R.I. and the R.I. 
Colleges, held at the Bostitch plant in East Greenwich. This meeting, 
attended by representatives from all state and private colleges, included a 
tour of the plant, a presentation by key executives of Bostitch, and an 
informative question and answer period. Several Rhode Island firms have 
hosted similar meetings to enhance the lines of communication between 
business/industry and higher education regarding employment practices. 

* * * 

Deadline for the next issue of the NEWSBULLETIN 
is Friday, February 12, 1988. 
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